
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Tonight: New Member Talk; Guy Porter 
Fellowship: Leonie Smith and Mike Smith 

Future Programs:  

 

16 Apr; TBA 
Fellowship: Ian Tibbles and Dale Wilford 
 

23 Apr; NO MEETING 
members to help with the BOF Festival 21 Apr. 
 

30 Apr; TBA 
Fellowship: Glenn Wran and Phil Brown 
 

MAY IS ROTARY’S YOUTH SERVICE MONTH 
 

DUNN LEWIS CENTRE, 7, 14, 21 and 28 May 
Apologies by the Monday before the meeting. 
 

7 May; Meeting at the Dunn Lewis Centre 
Fellowship: Simon Brown and George Chittick  
 

14 May; TBA 
Fellowship: Murry Conran and Clive Cross 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Meeting’s Report for 2 April 2019 
 

Acting Junior President PP Wayne Fry welcomed members and guests Paul Keith, Jane Moore and 
Rotary Coordinator Zone 8 (part of) 2017-20 PDG Tim Moore, both from the Rotary Club of Berwick, 
Victoria.  
Our area’s: ZONES 8 AND 7B  
Zone 8; Australia, Papua New Guinea, Solomon Islands, Timor Leste and Nauru.  
Zone 7B; New Zealand, New Caledonia, Norfolk Island, Vanuatu, American Samoa, Cook Islands, Fiji, French 
Polynesia, Kiribati, Tonga and Samoa.  

Welcome back Brian Johnson  

Toast to the Rotary Club of Registro-Ouro of Brazil assisting with the purchase of five incubators for 
new born babies, raising over $170,000.00 for the project.  

Secretary Ali Tyquin has requested that the reports from the current directors are required for the 
change over dinner program. Please, Board members give your reports to Issa for printing.  

Treasurer Ross Wade report all accounts healthy. Thank you to Ross for coming in on your Birthday.  

Vocational Director Dick Crouch informed members that due to the Business Chamber wishing to 
run the Business Awards next year the decision has been made not to run the Business awards this year.  
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 APRIL IS ROTARY’S MATERNAL AND CHILD HEALTH MONTH  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
10 Apr Wed Our Club’s Anniversary 
21 Apr Sun Blessing of the Fleet Festival 

23 Apr Tues NO MEETING 

26 Apr-
18 May  

Base Camp Walk 
Good Luck; Jo Jones, Andrea 
and Rodney Tucker 

17-19 
May 

Fri - 
Sun RYPEN, Mogo 

7 to 28 
May Tues 

Meet at Dunn Lewis Centre 
$25, two course meal. 

Apologies needed by the 
Monday before the meeting. 

26 May Sun Swap Meet 
25 Jun Tues Club Changeover, Golf Club 

30 June Sun District Changeover 
Hall, ACT 12 for 12:30 start 

12 July Fri NAIDOC 
3 Sept Tues DG Club Visit 

18 Oct Fri Business Community Network, 
Luncheon, Beachside Golf Club 

BIRTHDAYS: 
9 Apr; Fern Wran, 10 Apr; Guy Porter. 

 

ANNIVERSARIES:  
10 Apr; Our Club,  

15 Apr; Anne and Simon Brown. 
 

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to 
fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT,  

PLEASE arrange a replacement  
and or let the Bulletin editor know. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to  
Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  

edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au 
by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday. 
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Community Service Emile Jansen gave an in-depth report on the Warden Head/Lighthouse project 
informing members that Shoalhaven City Council are now heading up the project. Emile has had a 
conversation with the Salvation Army regarding fitting out a shipping container to set up for homeless 
people in the area, the need for a Domestic Violence refugee in the area. Still investigating the possibly of 
a car raffle.  

Youth Service Director Andrea Tucker informed member that there are 3 applications for RYPEN 
17th to 19th May with the possibly of a further two. Andrea was pleased to announced of the Board’s 
decision to support the Ulladulla High School’s pilot coaching Program for $3,500.  

Almoner Bill Harris all clients well. Sending a big get well to President Craig.  
Zone Coordinator PDG Tim Moore Berwick Rotary Club spoke on the ongoing work of Rotary in 
Australia and Internationally.  
Though the main reason PDG Tim attended the meeting was to present Issa Shalhoub with his Fourth 
Paul Harris Fellow, for the Newsletter; ‘Rotary On The Move’. Congratulations Issa well deserved.  

  
Paul Keith – chairman of the Ulladulla Aboriginal Council. Paul spoke on the NAIDOC (National 
Aborigines and Islanders Day Observance Committee) week – first nations this year’s theme is Voice, 
Treaty, Truth. As in previous years NAIDOC the schools are involved and different community services, 
Paul as made a request for the Jumping Castle on Friday July 12, the festival to be held at the Ulladulla 
Civic Centre grounds. Apart from the NAIDOC festival the Lands Council is also working with younger 
Aboriginal people with camps including canoe making.  

Youth Service Director Andrea Tucker announced that with the fine money that club members 
donated ($400) for the Seven Women program will pay for one child to attend school for a year and 
includes meals and uniforms.  

Thank You Yvonne Young for the meeting’s report. 
 

End of Report 
 

Thank you to all the members who have donated towards ‘The Base Camp’. 
Andrea Tucker collected around $400 last Tuesday. More donations will be appreciated.  

Please bring cash to our next Club meeting. 
A group of 11 real estate agents and other professionals from around Australia are coming together to trek to Base Camp Mt 
Everest in April 2019.  Base Camp for Agents are raining funds to support local charity work in Nepal. 
Thriving communities begin with education. The funds raised will buy books and facilitate teaching through literacy classes and 
school scholarships. Such education breaks the cycle of poverty. 
For more information please go to our website or Facebook page or go to: www.basecampforagents.com  

From President Craig on our Facebook page: 
Please support this wonderful project. Saunders Mensland have kicked in with $200.00. 

Please support this fantastic trek and The Seven Women (a Rotary project) by Rod, Andrea & Jo  
and all the estate agents who are participating. 

 
 

Please Board members, start organising your report for the Changeover Bulletin and send it to Issa Shalhoub 
drissa@bigpond.com. For ideas please refer to last year’s Changeover Bulletin, please click HERE. 

 

 

Club Toast: “Good food, good fellowship and the privilege to serve.” 
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